
(June 30, 2014) Montgomery County Public Schools (MCPS) is posting expense reports for 
Board of Education office staff.  These documents provide more information about the 
operations of the Board of Education office.  As these records are inspected, please be aware 
of the following: 

 Credit card account numbers, home addresses and other personal information have been 
redacted; and  

 During the last year, Board Member Judith Docca encountered health problems that 
prevented her from being able to drive. The Board office coordinated and paid for taxis to 
transport her to and from Board meetings and Board-related functions; and  

 The purchasing cards of Miss Rebecca Gibson and Mrs. Kathleen Yorro are used 
specifically to purchase office supplies, equipment, and other items for Board members 
and the Board of Education office. They also handle conference- and travel-related 
expenses for Board members; and  

 There are a few expenses that are reimbursed to MCPS from the “Sunshine Fund” that 
Board members contribute to from their personal funds. The purpose of this fund is so that 
Board members can send flowers and fruit baskets to individuals for reasons such as 
expressions of sympathy or wishing them a quick recovery.  


